






 
 

EXHIBIT A 
 

STATEMENT OF ACTIVITIES FOR USDA SECTION 533 HOUSING PRESERVATION GRANT FY2025 PROPOSED BY 
PIMA COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF COMMUNITY & WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT 

 
Section 533 Housing Preservation Grant (FY 2025) 
 
The Pima County Community & Workforce Development Department (CWD) intends to apply for the U.S. 
Department of Agriculture (USDA) Housing Preservation Grant (HPG) for federal Fiscal Year 2025. The proposed 
grant would provide supplementary funding to CWD’s Home Repair Program in order to provide additional 
assistance to low-income individual homeowners who live in rural, unincorporated Pima County.  
 
Housing preservation assistance includes home repair and rehabilitation services, such as: 
 
Installation and/or repair of sanitary water and waste disposal systems, together with related plumbing and 
fixtures; Energy conservation measures such as insulation, sun screen, energy efficient appliances, duct sealing, 
and reflective roof coating; Repair or replacement of the heating and cooling systems; Electrical service 
upgrades; Repair of, or provision for, structural supports and foundations; Repair or replacement of roofs; 
Alterations of the unit’s interior or exterior to provide greater accessibility for any handicapped person; and 
other related items. 
 
Per federal law, if Pima County CWD is named a grantee for federal Fiscal Year 2025, assistance underwritten by 
HPG monies must go to the individual homeowners who: “have income that meets the low- or very low-income 
definitions, be the owner of an individual dwelling at least 1 year prior to the time of assistance, and be the 
intended occupant of the dwelling subsequent to the time of assistance. The dwelling must be located in a rural 
area and be in need of housing preservation assistance. Each homeowner is required to submit evidence of 
income and ownership for retention in the grantee’s files.” 
 
Priority will be given to very low-income homeowners who are: elderly; have families with children under the 
age of 18; and/or are disabled. It is likely that all households served will be very low-income. Household income 
must not exceed the limits listed in the paragraph below. Please note that “Household,” per federal law relating 
to HPG grants, is “defined as all persons living all or part of the next 12 months in a unit or dwelling assisted with 
HPG funds.” In the paragraph below, the number after each household size (e.g., “1 Person”) represents the 
limit for “Low (80%) Income” households, and the corresponding number, in parentheses, is the “Very Low 
(50%) Income” limit; these limits are the most recent ones published by the United Stated Department of 
Housing and Urban Development (HUD): 
 
HOUSEHOLD SIZE ANNUAL INCOME LIMITS FOR LOW-INCOME HOMEOWNERS  
(VERY-LOW INCOME LIMITS SHOWN IN PARENTHESES) 
1 Person $53,850 ($33,650); 2 Persons $61,550 ($38,450); 3 Persons $69,250 ($43,250); 4 Persons $76,900 
($48,050); 5 Persons $83,100 ($51,900); 6 Persons $89,250 ($55,750); 7 Persons $95,400 ($59,600); 8 Persons 
$101,550 ($63,450). 
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